

Place: Romer's Catering, Banquet Room

Date: 5/3/2021

Members present: Kim Baumer, Eydie Kremer, Karen Romer, Lisa Niekamp-Urwin, Frank Urwin, John Yoder, Matt Lammers, Sharon Rindler, Kelley Baker, David Romer.

President, Kim Baumer called the meeting to order.

Minutes from the March 1^{st,} 2021 meeting were approved following a motion from David and a second by Frank.

Treasure's Report - David gave an update of accounts. Only 5 businesses haven't paid their dues, various folks will follow up with those business owners. We will be sending a check to the Village to be used for park programs, this was from table sponsors at the Chamber banquet held last month.

Kim asked who is eligible to accept SH Village money. We will update the website with that information but if you're a member of the SH Chamber it can be presented to those businesses.

Lisa and Kim reviewed the benefits for SOCA and insurance coverage. The Chamber website identifies the benefits offered to members. Please review to see if you're missing a benefit that could be offered to your employees.

The SH picnic will be July 2nd thru July 4th. Bands are booked and more details will be provided after a final meeting by the committee. We will send an email when everything is set, but this is yet another sign of the world returning to normal. Yay!! We discussed some ideas to make the picnic more impactful and while that may have to wait until next year, there were some great ideas.

Kim said Renee is no longer with Gels and has resigned her position as VP of the Chamber. Good luck to Renee and her husband with their new endeavor! John Yoder has agreed to take over the VP role, this was approved by Frank and seconded by Kelley.

It was agreed to again sponsor the Chamber chance board at the picnic. Discussion of the prizes to be awarded, agreed to Village money. Raffle tickets will also be sold in the booth.

The pot of gold was won by Sharon. Congrats – the jackpot was huge!!

Thanks to Edward Jones for our Stress Reliever!

Motion to adjourn was made by Lisa and seconded by John.

Our next regular meeting is Monday June 7th at Romer's. Please come and join us!

Eydie Kremer Chamber Secretary